THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

SEPTEMBER 20, 2012
SUBJECT:
APPROVE CONSTRUCTION BID, REVISED BG1 AND OWNER/CONTRACTOR AGREEMENT FOR REPAIR OF ASPHALT AND SIDEWALK AT MEADOW VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

ISSUE:  
The Board needs to approve construction bid document, revised BG1 and owner/contractor agreement for repairs to asphalt drive and parking lot at Meadow View Elementary School and sidewalk area.
FACTS

The asphalt repair and sidewalk replacement project at Meadow View Elementary School has been advertised.  Bids were received and opened at 10:00 on 9/13/12.  The bid documents called for a base bid with alternate #1 being the bus parking area.  There were three bidders for the project.

	Louisville Paving Company, Inc.

Base Bid - $150,354

Alternate #1 Bid - $40,346

Total with Alternate #1 - $190,700


	Scotty’s Contracting & Stone

Base Bid - $184,260

Alternate #1 Bid - $35,080

Total with Alternate #1 - $219,340
	Phillips Brothers Construction, LLC. 

Base Bid - $185,600

Alternate #1 Bid - $38,600

Total with Alternate #1 - $224,200




Louisville paving has the lowest bid with Alternate # 1 for $190,700.   The BG1 has a total construction cost of $185,000.  We will be able to reduce the contingency by the $5,700 in order to increase the construction cost to equal the low bid.  The state will require a revised BG1 financial page to be approved by the Board and resubmitted with bid documents for KDE approval.  The Board will also need to approve the Owner/Contractor Contract.  (See attached letter from Mike Billings, and Revised BG1Financial page).

RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE BOARD approve the low bid with alternate #1 by Louisville Paving Company in the amount of $190,700, the revised BG1 and the owner/Contractor agreement for the repair of asphalt and sidewalk project at Meadow View elementary school.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE BOARD approve the low bid with alternate #1 by Louisville Paving Company in the amount of $190,700, the revised BG1 and the owner/Contractor agreement for the repair of asphalt and sidewalk project at Meadow View elementary school.
